### GWERNYMYNYDD COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

#### JUNE NEWSLETTER

#### COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

Bus Shelter - As many of you undoubtedly noticed the new bus shelter was recently vandalised. This shelter was obtained at quite a considerable cost and to see such wanton vandalism as this is disheartening to say the least. If you see anyone causing damage in any way you are asked to please report to the village police -man. It is up to us all to keep our eyes open.

### **BINGO**

The next Bingo Session has been arranged for Tuesday, 26th June at 7-30 pm in the Village Centre.

## INTERNATIONAL GARDEN FESTIVAL

All seats on this trip have now been taken. Would all those who have given their names in please note that all monies must be received by Wednesday, 20th June at the latest. The cost is £5 for adults and £3.50 for old aged pensioners and children 16 years of age and under. The bus will depart from the village at 10 am and return from Liverpool at 6-30pm. Please remember that it is advisable to take a packed lunch with you.

## HAFOD RUN

This year's run is taking place on Friday, 22nd June at 6-30 pm. The Senior Run is 7 miles and the Juniors  $3\frac{1}{2}$  miles - starting and finishing at the Village Centre. Entries will be taken at the Centre from 5-45 pm. There are certificates, prizes and trophies for the winners.

As usual we will be calling for lots of help on the night as marshalls, timekeepers etc. Please come along and lend us your support. Also, don't forget the special event this year for locals whereby local pubs are invited to enter a team of five runners (male or female) to compete for the Swan Challenge Cup for pub runners.

## SENIOR CITIZENS TRIP

As mentioned in the last Newsletter, the trip this year is to Harrogate on Thursday, 28th June, leaving Gwernymynydd at 9-30 am and then down to Cadole. The coach will stop for coffee on the way and will arrive in Harrogate at about lunch time. You may please yourselves about food then but there will be a meal on the way back at about 6-30 pm as usual.

#### URDD EISTEDDFOD

May I on behalf of the Urdd Eisteddfod Hospitality Committee and the teachers of Coed y Gof. St. Baruc, Penweddig and Aberafan Schools, thank all the kind families who welcomed the young competitors to their homes during the Eisteddfod week. I also wish to thank Mr. A. Jones and Miss M. Hayes for the use of the Infants School. My gratitude to all who helped in any way to make the Eisteddfod a successful and memorable one.

Diolch yn fawr,

Eirwen Jones.

# VILLAGE CENTRE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

The recent May Fair raised over £200, half of which was given to the Centre. The new May Queen is Mandy Taylor, aged 13, of Godre'r Coed, the Princess is Victoria Benger, aged 6, of Hafod y Wern, and the Rosebud is Amy Mulliner, aged 5, from Glyndwr Road. Many thanks to our three hard working judges, Miss Elizabeth Evans, Mrs. Margaret Lee and Mr. Ifor Peters. Thanks also to everyone who came to support us.

Mr. Bob Mountford of the Rainbow Gardening Club arranged a Treasure Hunt which started and ended at the Rainbow on Monday, 11th June. Twenty-four cars full of treasurer seekers took part and Mr. Mountford kindly donated the £53 which was taken during the evening to the Centre. Our grateful thanks to Mr. Mountford and Landlord, Bob Collings.

## LOST

At the May Fair on Saturday, May 26th a silver bracelet belonging to Sarah Jones of 43, Uwch y Dre was lost - probably on the Infant's School field, but could have been lost in the Tros y Wern Estate. Would anyone finding the bracelet please contact Sarah's family. (Great sentimental value).

# DATES TO REMEMBER

Friday, 22nd June

Tuesday, 26th June

Thursday, 28th June

Sunday, 1st July

- Hafod Run.

- Bingo Session, 7-30 pm Village Centre,

- Senior Citizens' Trip to Harrogate,

departing 9-30 am.

- Trip to International Garden Festival, departing 10 am.